AAPS-UK MEMORANDUM

TO: AAPS-UK EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

FROM: KORIE G. COUNTS, AAPS-UK SECRETARY

PHONE: 257-2588

E-MAIL: KGSELL2@EMAIL.UKY.EDU

SUBJECT: MINUTES FROM THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING ON 9/7/05

DATE: 9/7/2005

A meeting of the executive committee was held on 9/7/05 at 2:00 p.m.

Members of the Executive Committee present:

Joseph Medendorp, 2004 Vice Chair/2005 Chair Clare Aubrey, 2004 Treasurer/2005 Vice Chair Korie Counts, Secretary Maggie Abbassi, Historian Michael DeHart, 2005 GPC representative Dr. Brad Anderson, advisor Catina Rossoll Courtney Adams

Updates:

- -Donations for Hurricane Katrina victims
 - --AAPS and the student organization in chemistry are working to sponsor a bake sale/donation drive for hurricane victims
 - -- The drive will be held on Friday, September 9 after seminar in the COP
 - --We will send out emails and fliers to notify everyone of the event
 - --We are planning on donating the items collected to the Crestwood Christian Church in Lexington
 - --Clare will find out if checks should be written to us and then forwarded as a lump sum to the church or if checks can be written to the church directly. The money may also go through the Red Cross since they are organizing the shipping of food to victims.
 - --We will also continue to accept donations through Friday, September 16. After Sept. 9, items can be given to Catina Rossoll.
 - --A list of 12 people was compiled for making baked goods and we decided on a variety of items to bring.
 - --Courtney is going to put together a donation box for us. Joseph will work on a poster.
 - --We agreed on offering people 5 items of their choice for a \$5 donation. Donations of items (toiletries, towels, blankets, etc. will be considered separately and not part of the bake sale)
 - -- Maggie is going to bring in a large cardboard box to collect donated items in.